

# **COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS**

**September 23, 2025** 

The Town of Didsbury Council held a Regular Council Meeting on Tuesday, September 23, 2025 in Council Chambers.

### **CAO Report**

Council was presented with a CAO Report that included the Development Permits Issued, update on the East Reservoir Project and Good News Bulletin from Community Services.

The CAO report can be found in the Agenda Package.

### CSD 24-003 Conditionally Approved Subdivision Time Extension

The subdivision applicant has requested a one-year time extension to allow them time to complete all outstanding conditions for the subdivision. The landowners have signed a Development Agreement and provided securities in relation to the construction work for the installation of municipal services within the road right of way of Range Road 15/10th Street.

Council approved the requested time extension for Subdivision SD 24-003 of one year for the conditionally approved subdivision to remain valid and allow until July 24, 2026 to complete all outstanding conditions.

## **Didsbury Aquatic Centre – Scheduling Survey Results**

At the May 13, 2025 Council Meeting, Council passed a motion regarding Saturday rentals and public swim times. This motion was a result of a discussion regarding the Didsbury Aquatic Centre scheduled rental time of 1-2 pm and the scheduled public swim time of 2-4 pm and whether patrons would prefer an earlier public swim time on Saturdays.

The results of the survey showed that patrons are currently satisfied with the current scheduling and the report on the survey results was accepted as information.

### Welcome Michael Simpson, CAO

Council Welcomed the Town of Didsbury's new Chief Administrative Office, Michael Simpson to his first Regular Council Meeting. Mr. Simpson's official appointment took place at the August 18<sup>th</sup> Special Council Meeting and began his new role in Didsbury on Monday, September 15<sup>th</sup>.